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75th Anniversary commemoration of Niigata 

University  

The most important event for 2024 was the 75th Anniversary of Niigata University which 

was celebrated at the ANA Crown Plaza hotel Niigata on 19th of October 2024 in the 

midst of a distinguished gathering from MEXT, Governor of Niigata Prefecture, Mayor 

of Niigata city, President of Niigata University, Executive Vice Presidents, Professors, 

Alumni and representatives from partner universities. The ceremony was followed by 

a reception too. As a prelude to the event the foreign delegates were taken to Nikko 

Hotels International Observatory followed by a cruise on the Shinano river by water 

shuttle, shopping at Niigata local products center, Furusato Mura and lunch at Niigata 

Grand Hotel. 

 

Professor USHIKI Tatsuo, President of Niigata University speaking at the ceremony 
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The reception that followed the ceremony – Sake Barrel Opening (Kagami Biraki) 

 

 

River cruise on Shinano river on 18th October 2024 
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Chance of meeting many senseis 

 
   Brief Meeting with Ushiki sensei, Someya sensei and Satish Sensei 

 

Meeting Prof Sato Noboru Dean Medical Faculty 
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I also got the chance to meet my mentor YAMADA Yoshiaki sensei and INOUE Makoto sensei 
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75th Anniversary commemoration of Niigata 

University - Sakeology Seminar 

  -

 
As a side event to the 75th Anniversary celebrations Niigata University hosted this event. 

A new Sake too was unveiled at the main reception. 
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75th Anniversary commemoration of Niigata 

University - Health Services and Gender-Specific 

Health Symposium 

 

The School of Health Sciences had organized the Health Services and Gender-Specific 

Health Symposium as a side event to the 75th anniversary celebrations. I was able to 

participate at the symposium and also meet Dean and other professors of the School 

of Health Sciences with which the university of Peradeniya has a strong sister link 

program. 

 

With dean and Uchiyama sensei of the School of Health Sciences 
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Student exchange – Faculty of Medicine 

For the first time a student from the faculty of Medicine, Niigata University visited the 

Medical Faculty of the University of Peradeniya in September 2024 for 10 days. 

 

 

Haruka san visiting the Vice Chancellor with Dean faculty of Medicine UoP 

 

 

Visit to the Teaching hospital Peradeniya 

 

Visit to the Teaching hospital Peradeniya 

 

 

At JICA office in Colombo with chief representative of JICA in Sri Lanka YAMADA Tetsuya san and Ito 

san 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RESPECTING PRIVACY OF 

PARTICIPANTS MOST OF THE 

PHOTOGRAPHS HAVE BEEN DELETED 
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Four Medical students from the University of Peradeniya visited Niigata 

University for the G-MedEx summer exchange program in July 2024 
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Student exchange – School of Health Sciences 

Twelve undergraduate and post graduate students and Sato sensei and Uchiyama 

sensei of the school of health sciences, Niigata University visited the Faculty of Allied 

Health Sciences, University of Peradeniya in October 2024. 

 

With Vice Chancellor University of Peradeniya 

 

 

At Sigiriya  

 

At hotel 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



11 
 

Student exchange –Science Faculty 

Satish sensei and three staff along with 25 students visited University of Peradeniya 

from the Science faculty of Niigata University from 17-27 Dec 2024. 
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Prof Satish Kumar addressing the gathering 
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Upkeep of the Niigata-Peradeniya Sister Link 

Office 

Coordination of all Sister Link related activities are performed from the office. As such 

visiting students and staff from NU have access to the office. A new Desk top computer 

was purchased by NU for the sister link office in May 2024. 

 

Conclusions 

It was a fruitful year of collaboration with the 

largest number of staff from NU visiting UoP 

which included 39 students and 6 staff from NU. 

Being able to attend the 75th anniversary of NU 

was a memorable experience and I was able to 

meet deans of all the faculties that the link 

exists and Ushiki sensei, Someya sensei, Tsuboi 

sensei, Inoue Makoto sensei,Yamada Yoshiaki 

sensei and dean and staff of the dental faculty 

and school of health sciences. 

 

Sajjiv Ariyasinghe 

Liaison Professor Niigata University 

01st January 2025 
 


